
STATE OF ALABAMA

ST. CLAIR COUNTY

The City Council of the City of Pell City met in a work session at the City Hall at 6:00 p.m. on Monday, October 23, 2017.  Present were Council President James McGowan, Councilmen Jay Jenkins, Blaine Henderson, Jason Mitcham and Jud Alverson.  Council President McGowan opened the meeting for discussion.

The invocation was led by Councilman Jay Jenkins.
The pledge to the American Flag was led by Jay Headrick.
The City Clerk had roll call for attendance. 

Councilman Alverson reviewed the bills on file and everything was in order.

There were no comments on the minutes of the regular council meeting held on October 9, 2017.
Louise Campbell with L.P. Campbell, Co. addressed council to discuss applying for an Appalachian Regional Commission (ARC) Grant.  Ms. Campbell explained the funding from the Grant would assist with the demolition and clearance of the old hospital on Dr. John Haynes Drive in order to facilitate economic development.  The total estimated cost of the project was $750,000.00.  If the grant was approved, there would be up to $200,000.00 to assist with the cost of the demolition with a $400,000.00 match.  City Attorney John Rea asked Ms. Campbell if the St. Clair County Commission would pay $200,000.00 toward the match.   Ms. Campbell stated the County would pay that amount to the City.

Steve Howell with Goodgame Company and Sean Whitt with Williams Blackstock Architects updated Council on the Civic Center renovations.  Mr. Howell stated the design of the renovations is 65% architectural and structural evaluations, and they are working through mechanical, electrical and fire alarm.  The plan now is to get a review plan checklist of the updates and a final review prior to the end of November 2017.  Once the review has been approved by City Manager Muenger, Mayor Pruitt and Council, the City can start accepting bids during the month of December 2017.  Mr. Howell stated the plan was to start award recommendations in January 2018.  The initial forecast was coming in under 3% under budget based on the drawing package.  Mr. Whitt addressed council with finishes and pricing for the overview of the plan.  Mr. Whitt provided sample color options and drawings of changes in the building, starting with the reception area, restrooms, exercise room and the gym floor.  Councilman Henderson asked if changing the color of the gym floor would make a price difference.  Mr. Whitt stated the price would be the same for any color choice.   There were also updates on the flooring in the offices and restrooms updates.

Fire Chief Michael Burdette updated council on a grant approved from Coosa Valley Resource Conservation in the amount of $4,000.00 with a match of $1,000.00 match from the City.  They grant will be used to purchase NOAA Weather Radios for citizens of Pell City.  Fire Department personnel will program the radios for the residents.  A day will be set up for residents to go to the Fire Department and receive the radios and training.  Pell City residents will have to provide proof of residency prior to receiving the radios.  Chief Burdette stated the Fire Department will try to purchase the radios locally in Pell City.
Park and Recreations Director Bubba Edge discussed the bids received for Backstop Net Replacement, Backstop Safety Padding and Fence repairs.  The sealed bids were opened October 18, 2017 with only one (1) bid received for the backstop netting and backstop padding.  Those bids came in higher than the budgeted amounts.  The lowest bid for the fencing was under the budgeted amount.    Mr. Edge recommended council to move forward with the bid received for fencing repairs, and repost for bids to be received for backstop netting and backstop padding.  Council agreed to repost for bids for backstop netting and backstop padding.

Dawn Childre, HR Director explained some departments had sent recommendations for the revised travel policy and requested council to table the discussion until the following council meeting.  Council will review and discuss during a later scheduled council meeting.  Council President McGowan asked if the Per Diem for meals could be increased for breakfast to be $15.00, lunch $20.00 and dinner $30.00.  Councilman Jenkins agreed with those increases.

Police Chief Irwin addressed council to discuss the Police vehicles and Fire vehicles ordered from the State Bid list.  Chief Irwin stated there would be three (3) police vehicles for patrol, two (2) administrative vehicles, and one (1) Fire Department vehicle.  The City is in the process of receiving bids for the upfitting to those vehicles.  Finance Director Teri St. James has been in the process of soliciting quotes for financing.  All vehicles will be financed under a single payment, rather than issuing multiple financing solicitations.

City Clerk Penny Isbell discussed submission of Utility Accounts to the Municipal Intercept Services (MIS) Program.  Ms. Isbell stated the City had collected over $40,000.00 in unpaid utility and municipal court debts.  There are 136 accounts that are requested for entry, totaling $35,076.92, with 10% of those accounts having an active service with the City, to which the balance may be transferred after appropriate notice is given.

Mr. Edge requested a 1997 Chevrolet Blazer be declared as surplus and placed on GovDeals for auction.  It would be too costly to repair the vehicle.
Ms. Isbell informed Council that the last regular council meeting in December would fall on Christmas Day.  Council agreed to have a Special Called Council Meeting on Thursday, December 21st with the work session at 5:30 p.m. and the council meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

City Manager Comments: Absent
Mayor Comments:  None
There being no further items to discuss, Council President McGowan adjourned the work session.

The City Council of the City of Pell City met in a regular council meeting at the City Hall at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, October 23, 2017.  Present were Council President James McGowan, Councilmen Jay Jenkins, Blaine Henderson, Jason Mitcham and Jud Alverson.  Those present constituting the entirety of the council, the following business was transacted:

The City Clerk had roll call for attendance.

On motion of Councilman Alverson, seconded by Councilman Jenkins, the council unanimously approved the payment of bills on file.

On motion of Councilman Mitcham, seconded by Councilman Alverson, the council unanimously approved the minutes of the regular council meeting held on October 9, 2017.

On motion of Councilman Jenkins, seconded by Councilman Mitcham, the council unanimously approved the following resolution approving an Appalachian Regional Commission (ARC) Grant Application for assistance with the demolition and clearance of the old hospital facility.

RESOLUTION NO. 2017 – 4825

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZIZING THE APPALACHIAN REGIONAL COMMISSION GRANT APPLICATION 

WHEREAS, the Alabama Department of Economic and Community Affairs has the authority to award grants under the Appalachian Regional Commission Grant Program; and 

WHEREAS, the City of Pell City needs grant assistance for demolition and clearance of the old hospital facility.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Pell City, Alabama as follows:

1. That submission of a grant application through said program is authorized in the amount of $200,000.00. 

2. That the City of Pell City commits the local matching share in the amount of $400,000.00.

3. That the Mayor and City Manager are authorized to sign any and all documents to procure and secure said grant.
 

On motion of Councilman Henderson, seconded by Councilman Mitcham,  the council unanimously approved the following resolution awarding the bid on the Sports Complex Fencing Repairs.

RESOLUTION NO. 2017 – 4826

A RESOLUTION AWARDING THE BID FOR THE 

SPORTS COMPLEX FENCING REPAIRS

WHEREAS, the City of Pell City has taken and received competitive sealed bids for the labor, materials and equipment to replace and repair fencing at the baseball, softball, football and soccer fields at the Pell City Lakeside Sports Complex, which  work is more particularly described in the exhibit attached hereto as Exhibit “A”; and

WHEREAS, the lowest responsive and responsible bid that met the specifications established by the City was submitted by All Rite Fence Company in an amount of $27,859.34.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Pell City that the City awards the bid for the labor, materials and equipment to replace and repair fencing at the baseball, softball, football and soccer fields at the Pell City Lakeside Sports Complex to All Rite Fence Company in the amount of $27,859.34.

On motion of Councilman Jenkins, seconded by Councilman Alverson, the council unanimously approved to reject the bids received on the Sports Complex Backstop Safety Padding and rebid.

On motion of Councilman Henderson, seconded by Councilman Alverson, the council unanimously approved to reject the bids received on the Sports Complex Backstop Safety Netting Replacement and rebid.

On motion of Councilman Alverson, seconded by Councilman Mitcham, the council unanimously approved to table consideration of a revised Travel Policy.

On motion of Councilman Mitcham, seconded by Councilman Henderson, the council unanimously approved to order five (5) Police Vehicles and one (1) Fire Vehicle from the State Bid List.

On motion of Councilman Jenkins, seconded by Councilman Mitcham, the council unanimously approved the following resolution approving the submission of additional past due Utility accounts to the MIS Program.

RESOLUTION NO. 2017 – 4827

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE SUBMISSION OF CERTAIN DELINQUENT DEBT TO MUNICIPAL INTERCEPT SERVICES, LLC FOR COLLECTION


WHEREAS, in accordance with the Debt Setoff Collection Act Amendment (Ala. Act #2014-321) codified at §40-18-100 through §40-18-103, Ala. Code 1975, municipalities in the State of Alabama are authorized to collect payment of outstanding and unpaid debts owed by individual taxpayers by setting off such debts against the individual’s Alabama State income tax refund; and 


WHEREAS, the City of Pell City desires to collect payment of outstanding and unpaid debts owed to the City by individual taxpayers by setting off such debts against the individual state income tax refunds of such taxpayers; and


WHEREAS, the City of Pell City has established procedures by which the City may collect unpaid debts by submitting such debts to Municipal Intercept Services, LLC (“MIS”), and an appeals procedure by which individual taxpayers may contest the setoff of a debt against their Alabama State income tax refund; and,


WHEREAS, in accordance with applicable City procedures, the City Clerk has prepared a list of General Debts determined by the City Administration to be owed to the City for review and approval by the City Council, which list is attached hereto as Exhibit A and expressly incorporated herein by reference.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF PELL CITY, ALABAMA, AS FOLLOWS:

1. That the debts listed on the attached Exhibit A are delinquent and subject to collection by the City.
2. That the City Manager, or his designee, be, and they hereby are, authorized to submit said debts to Municipal Intercept Services, LLC for collection.
3. That the City Manager and other City Administration be, and they hereby are, authorized to take all actions necessary to implement this Resolution and seek collection of the debts listed on the attached Exhibit A.
On motion of Councilman Mitcham, seconded by Councilman Henderson, the council unanimously approved the following resolution declaring certain items as surplus.

RESOLUTION NO. 2017 – 4828

A RESOLUTION PROVIDING FOR THE SALE OF 

UNNEEDED PERSONAL PROPERTY

WHEREAS, the City of Pell City, Alabama, has certain items of personal property which are no longer needed for public or municipal purposes; and,

WHEREAS, Section 11-43-56, Ala. Code 1975, authorizes the municipal governing body to dispose of unneeded personal property;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Pell City, Alabama, as follows:

Section 1.  That the following personal property owned by the City of Pell City, Alabama, is not needed for public or municipal purposes:

· 1997 Chevy Blazer

VIN# 1GNDT13WOV2148957

Section 2.   That the Mayor and the City Manager be, and they hereby are, authorized and directed to dispose of the personal property owned by the City of Pell City, Alabama, described in Section 1, above, by receiving bids for such property.  All such property shall be sold to the highest bidder, provided, however, that the Council shall have the authority to reject all bids when, in its opinion, it deems the bids to be less than adequate consideration for the personal property.

On motion of Councilman Jenkins, seconded by Councilman Henderson, the council unanimously approved to schedule a Special Called Meeting on Thursday, December 21, 2017 due to the regular scheduled council meeting falling on Christmas Day.  The work session will begin at 5:30 p.m. with the council meeting beginning at 7:00 p.m.
On motion of Councilman Alverson, seconded by Councilman Henderson, the council adjourned subject to the call of the Council President.
______________________________

James McGowan - Council President
ATTEST:
______________________________

Penny Isbell - City Clerk
City of Pell City
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